

BMB BoD Meeting Minutes

June 2, 2026 / 7:00 PM

Attendees

BMB Leadership: Viet-Tam Luu, Ron May-Pumphrey, Mark Nishihara, Chris Plumeau, Gregg Uyeda, Steve Yang

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM.

Minutes of Last Meeting

Board members reviewed the minutes of the May 5 meeting, and approved the minutes as submitted (motion: **Ron**; second: **Mark**).

Monthly Reports

President

Lease Agreement

Chris reported that his previous contact at the County, **Linda Zimmer** is leaving; he said he had been introduced to new contacts **Kathy** and **Jason** who will be handling lease-related matters going forward.

Chris said he had suggested doing an outreach event for the County Park rangers to show them how archery works and how the BMB range operates.

Chris said he was working on the Taste of Archery event, and waiting to finalize the date.

Permits

Chris said that permits for the year's events had been filed and paid for and should be finalized soon: first the Santa Teresa Cup permit, then the MTBA Regional and CBH State 900.

Treasurer

Ron reported the current account balances of [REDACTED] in Wells-Fargo, and [REDACTED] in PayPal. He presented the financial updates for the year to date to the Board, noting \$519 in donations from the donation box.

Secretary

Tam reported that there were 82 currently registered members, and noted that a few Santa Teresa Cup participants who had registered as members did not have current memberships and that he would be reaching out to them.

SJSU Updates

Chris reported that SJSU was on a break between quarters. He added that he had asked them to come to the next Work Party to help clean out and tidy up the tool and target sheds, as a lot of items from SJSU archers had accumulated in both.

Old Business

Work Party

Tam reported that the Work Party had been very lightly attended. Thanks to all the cardboard harvested by **Chuck**, he, **Gregg**, and **David Peters** had made up a large number of new target faces and replenished the depleted stocks. Bales on Target 5 were replaced.

Tam noted that Target 3 would need new bales, to be installed at the next Work Party.

Tractor Repairs

Chris said that repairs were on hold until the use permit is finalized, to see if we can actually use it per the permit.

Tool Shed Termite Treatment

Chris said he was still waiting for clarification from the County about structures maintenance.

3D Target Inserts

Ron said that we had enough usable targets for the next 3D event, and that he would assess things after the event.

3D League

Ron said that the 3D League had been running smoothly. He said that he had checked and found that we have enough 2nd and 3rd-place medals left over from last year for this year.

Motion by **Tam** to authorize up to \$550 to purchase raffle prizes for the 3D League (seconded: **Gregg**) was approved unanimously.

Tam said that he had updated the 3D League potluck/BBQ date to July 11, after having tentatively set a much earlier date that was not feasible and not in keeping with what was done last year.

Tam suggested getting custom medals made for future events, such as the ones that KMA had obtained via **Curtis**.

BMB Jerseys

Mark said that 11 jerseys had been ordered in the most recent batch, a mix of blue and silver designs. He noted that they had arrived much more quickly than expected, after about 2.5 weeks. **Tam** said he needed to notify everyone who had jerseys waiting to be picked up.

Chris added that people at the Vineyard shoot had been asking about the light jerseys, so there may be more interest.

Santa Teresa Cup

Tam said we need to make sure we have enough target faces for the event, as unlike a Club Shoot, we can't use used or patched targets; if possible, we might want "waterproof" target faces because they're tougher, and paper target faces get damaged due to how difficult it is to pull arrows from the new target cores and bales.

Tam added that he had made a checklist of things to have ready for the event.

Tam said a couple volunteers were needed for setup on Friday to have everything set up before Saturday.

3D League Potluck/BBQ

Tam noted the new July 11 date. He said that we need to make sure the propane grill still works, as last year he had discovered that one of the two grills no longer worked.

Range Map Near Target 9

Tam suggested posting up BMB club info there if no map is available, and a copy of the range rules. **Ron** stated that the company that printed the map is no longer in business.

New Business

New Target Frames

Tam said he had built 2 new tournament target frames, and had enough material to build 2 more.

Additional Upgrades for 3D Storage

Ron proposed adding solar-powered lighting and storage shelves to make better use of the 3D target storage space. **Tam** suggested checking Facebook Marketplace for stuff people are giving away or selling cheap, as storage rack shelving is frequently discarded.

Tam said a lot of the containers could benefit from better lighting, and the kits for solar lights are now pretty good and very affordable.

Ron remarked that some cleanup was needed in the upper containers.

Long Range Historical Shoot

Steve asked if the shoot could be moved to June 7, 9:30 AM - 12:30 PM. **Tam** remarked that when **Steve** had asked on the BMB Discord, by "ask the Board" he had simply meant **Steve** should email the BoD group, not necessarily wait for the next meeting.

Tam said that June 7 would be fine, and to make sure to put up a notice on the bulletin board. On the day of the event, put up a sign on the entrance to the upper lot.

Steve said that he had tested the radios, and that they work well and had plenty of range for what was needed.

End-Of-Year Banquet

Chris said that since there are a lot of new members, it might be good to have a social gathering to get everyone together at the end of the year, similar to the **Predators Archery** potluck.

Tam noted that according to the current bylaws, we're technically required to hold an annual meeting. He said that in previous clubs he'd been involved with, the annual meeting was a chance for members to meet the new BoD and for the BoD to present year-end financials and next year's budget.

Next Meeting

The next meeting date was set to Wednesday, July 1, 2026 at 7 PM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.